
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor 

Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

 
December 14, 2021 

 
Steve Barnett 

Lighting Resources LLC 

2212 Buffalo Road, Suite 210 

Johnson City, TN  37604 
 
Re: Amended Permit-By-Rule Approval – Increase of Storage Capacity 

Lighting Resources LLC, Buffalo Road Processing Facility – SWP900001576 

 

Dear Mr. Barnett: 

 
As required by Rule 0400-11-01-.02(6)(b)1 of the Solid Waste Processing and Disposal Regulations, the Tennessee 

Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM), has reviewed 

your amended notification to the Permit-By-Rule for the Lighting Resources LLC (SWP900001576) facility received 

October 25, 2021.  The amended notification was submitted to update the current permit to increase the facility’s 

storage capacity of lamps and bulbs. This amendment increases the overall storage limit from 969.50 cubic yards to 

1359.50 cubic yards and includes an update to the amount of financial assurance required.  

 

Therefore, DSWM is notifying you of the results of this review in accordance with Rule 0400-11-01-.02(6)(b)2(ii).  

DSWM approves the updated notification amendments for incorporation into the approved Lighting Resources LLC 

Permit-By-Rule as previously authorized by DSWM’s letter dated September 27, 2021. 

 

Per Rule 0400-11-01.02(2)(a)1(xxiii) solid waste processing facilities must file a financial instrument with the State 

of Tennessee in an amount sufficient to insure the proper closure of the facility. There is currently $124,554.00 on 

file. The new required financial assurance amount is $172,084.00. Please contact TDEC’s Division of Fiscal Services 

at (615) 253-6367 for assistance concerning the remining financial assurance balance of $47,530.00. 

 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Brianna Rives by email at Brianna.Rives@tn.gov or call 615-308-0104. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Lisa A. Hughey, CHMM 

Director 

 
cc: Chris Lamb, Manager, Johnson City Environmental Field Office, DSWM 

 Rick Whitson, Environmental Fellow, DSWM 

DSWM Central Office Records 

Erini Ryad, Financial Responsibility Group, TDEC 
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